Sandy Town Council



Minutes of a meeting of Sandy Town Council held in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Bedfordshire on Monday 14 January 2013 commencing at 7.30 pm.  
Present: Cllrs Aldis, Jackson, Pettitt, Runchman, Scott, Sharman, Smith, Sutton (Town Mayor), and White.

Absent: Cllrs Ali, Lunn, Lynch, Maycock, Osborne and Walsh.
In attendance: Central Bedfordshire Cllr Maudlin, two members of the public, Town Clerk and the Deputy Town Clerk.
	1
	Apologies (118/2012-2013)
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Ali, Lynch, Maycock, Osborne and Walsh.  Central Bedfordshire Cllr Sheppard also sent an apology.  



	2
	Declarations of interest and requests for dispensations (119/2012-2013)
i) Disclosable Pecuniary Interests

It was noted that all members had previously been granted a dispensation to enable them to take part in budget and precept setting discussions and voting since each had a DPI as a council tax payer.
Cllr Aldis declared a prejudicial interest in matters relating to allotments (as a tenant).
ii) Personal Interests
Cllr White declared a personal interest in matters relating to the Air Training Corps as he is the Town Councils representative.

Cllr Pettitt declared a personal interest in matters relating to Sandy Cricket Club, Sandy Colts and/or Sandy Twinning Association.

Cllr Aldis declared a personal interest in matters relating to Sandy Enhancement Group.
iii) Requests for dispensations
None



	3
	Minutes of previous meeting (120/2012-2013)
The minutes of a meeting of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 17 December 2012 at 6pm had been circulated shortly before the meeting to all members.  Following discussion
It was resolved to consider the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 17 December at 6pm.

It was resolved to approve the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 17 December at 6pm as a correct record of proceedings.

A member of the public questioned the Council about the minutes of the Town Council meeting held on Monday 17 December at 7.30pm with regard to no development with the website, the Town Councils proposed budgets not being on the Town Council website and the Town Council approving the cost of the website at over £5,000, though no additional quotations were gained to compare.
The Mayor thanked the member of the public for their view and asked the Town Clerk to firstly respond verbally about the budget on the website and then secondly in writing to the elector about the quotations for the website.

The Town Clerk advised that the budget was not in a format that could be uploaded onto the current website. The Town Clerk confirmed that a letter would be sent to the elector about their question about quotations for the website.

It was resolved to approve the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 17 December at 7.30pm as a correct record of proceedings.
Members raised a correction to the Minutes of Development Scrutiny Committee Monday 10th December Item 2 Declarations of Interest (b) Personal Cllr Osborne should read “interest as a member with” not “interests as a member and volunteer with” as mentioned at the Development Scrutiny Committee meeting on the 7th January 2013.


	4


	Public Participation (121/2012-2013)
A member of the public asked for assurances about the delivery date and transition arrangements for the new website. In relation to the budget they asked why costs eg insurance were not divided by site or project to give a true cost in the accounts.  It was explained that to divide up all the costs by individual project/site, including staff time, would be disproportionate to the information gained.
Cllr Pettitt informed the member of the public that when he was employed in the insurance industry, that the insurance company he was employed by would look at the risk of all the items collectively.


	5
	Minutes of Committees and Sub-committees and recommendations (122/2012-2013)
It was resolved to receive the minutes of Human Resources Sub-committee Monday 29 October 2012.
It was resolved that the sub-committee should undertake a full review of all staff workloads, job descriptions and reporting structures in order to consider improvements to performance.  The review would include consideration of time spent on specific aspects of council work eg Mayoral work.  Working times and practices would also be included and the task would be undertaken alongside planning for the move to new premises and the Council’s review of its own strategic goals.  
It was resolved to receive the minutes of Development Scrutiny Committee on Monday 10 December 2012.
It was resolved to receive the minutes of Community Services and Environment Committee on Monday 10 December 2012
Item 4 Fallowfield Public Open Space and Play area

It was resolved: (ii) that chestnut pale fencing is installed adjacent to two exterior gates on the large open space to protect the planting until it is established.

Item 5 Jenkins Pavilion

It was resolved that the Town Council extends its management contract with Stevenage Leisure Ltd from the 1st April 2013 to 30th September 2013.

Item 6 Sandy Market

It was resolved: (i) that the budget for the market remains the same for 2013/14 as it is 2012/13.

(ii) that the regular Farmers Market Stallholders are given one month’s free rent in February 2013 as an apology for confusion caused at the December 2012 Farmers Market.

Item 8 Parking at Bedford Road Recreation Ground
It was resolved that no parking was to be allowed on the grounds as stated in the lease and individual requirements for access and parking in Bedford Road Recreation Ground is dealt with on a case by case basis by the Town Council.



	6
	Budget and Precept setting (123/2012-2013)
The Clerk advised that a separate report showing income and expenditure against budget for the financial year 2012/13 to date had not been produced as the information was contained within the budget report and it was resolved to note this information.
The Town Clerk gave a presentation to the Town Council explaining the implications of changes to the localization of council tax support and their impact on Sandy Town Council’s tax base which had been included in the report circulated before the meeting. The Clerk stressed that the change to the tax base was permanent and council should bear in mind that there were no guarantees about future mitigation funding and every possibility that Town Councils would be included in the local government capping regime in 2014/15. 
Council worked through version 3 of the draft budget and the Town Clerk answered a number of questions.
It was resolved to approve Version 3 of the budget with the following amendments.
1.     Item 4220 p 8 was reduced from £4,950 to £4,000.

2.     Item 4230 p 9 was reduced from £1,950 to £1,900.

3.     Item 4233 p 9 was reduced from £3,200 to £1,500.

4.     Item 4237 p 9 was reduced from £3,500 to £3,000.
5.     Item 4340 p 10 was increased from £3,000 to £3,500.
6.     Item 4341 p 10 was reduced from £5,800 to £5,450.
Cllr Sharman left the room.

Cllr Sharman re-entered the room.
Cllr Maudlin left the meeting.

7.     Items 5171 and 5172 were overspent in current       Financial Year 2012/13 and this amount will be recouped from 2013/14 budget spend.

8.     Item 5273 p 16 was increased from £520 to £1,000.
9.     Item 5785 p 18 was reduced from £4,100 to £3,500.
10. Item 7306 p 19 was increased from £220 to £1,000.

In the light of these decisions Members then considered the overall budget required and the impact of the expenditure on the budget.  

It was resolved that in order to support the precept a total of £10,000 of the Fallowfield monies be used in 2013/2014 budget.
As the meeting was coming up to 10pm it was resolved to suspend standing orders for thirty minutes to allow for the meeting to continue until 10.30pm. 
To set the precept demand for the year 2013/14
It was resolved to set the precept demand at £440868 less the confirmed mitigation funding of £42,378 to be transferred by Central Bedfordshire Council.
(A copy of the approved estimates document is attached to these minutes.)
As the meeting was coming up to 10.30pm it was resolved to suspend standing orders to allow the meeting to continue after 10.30pm. 

It was resolved to approve the accounts for payment.

Council noted that the budget had been set using the revised scale of charges for 2013/14 circulated before the meeting although certain changes had not yet been confirmed specifically, those involving Jenkins Pavilion hire.

It was resolved to adopt the scale of charges for Sandy Town Council services for the year 2013/14 as it stood and to consider further amendments and additions at future meetings as appropriate.


	7
	News Release (124/2012-2013)

The Clerk was asked to issue a news release.
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